(The following is not a verbatim transcript of comments or discussion that
occurred during the meeting, but rather a summarization intended for general
informational purposes. All motions and votes are the official records).

FINANCE COMMITTEE

Regular meeting of the Finance Committee was held on Thursday, August 16, 2012 in the
Council Chambers, City Hall, Cranston, Rhode Island.

CALL MEETING TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order at 8:15 P.M. by the Vice-Chair.

Present:

Absent:

Also Present:

Councilman Steven A. Stycos, Vice-Chair
Councilman James E. Donahue
Councilman Michael W. Favicchio
Council President Anthony J. Lupino

Councilman Paul H. Archetto, Chair
Council Vice-President Emilio L. Navarro
Councilwoman Maria A. Bucci

Gerald Cordy, Director of Administration

Evan Kirshenbaum, Assistant City Solicitor

Mike Igoe, City Controller

Rosalba Zanni, Assistant City Clerk/Clerk of Committees
Heather Finger, Stenographer

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:

On motion by Councilman Donahue, seconded by Councilman Favicchio, it was voted to
dispense with the reading of the minutes of the last meeting and they stand approved as recorded.

CORRESPONDENCE:

OLD BUSINESS:

PUBLIC HEARING:
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NEW BUSINESS:

e Real Estate Tax Abatements

On motion by Council President Lupino, seconded by Councilman Donahue, it was
voted to recommend approval of the above Real Estate Tax Abatements. Motion passed
unanimously.

e Motor Vehicle Tax Abatements

On motion by Council President Lupino, seconded by Councilman Donahue, it was
voted to recommend approval of the above Real Estate Tax Abatements. Motion passed
unanimously.

e Tax Interest Waiver Approvals

On motion by Council President Lupino, seconded by Councilman Donahue, it was
voted to recommend approval of the above list of Tax Interest Waiver Approvals. Motion passed
unanimously.

Mayor’s Advice and Consent of appointment of Kenneth R. Mason, P.E. as Public Works
Director.

On motion by Council President Lupino, seconded by Councilman Donahue, it was
voted to recommend approval of the Mayor’s Advice and Consent of appointment of Kenneth R.
Mason as Director of Public Works.
Under Discussion:

Mr. Cordy appeared to speak and introduced Mr. Mason.

Kenneth Mason appeared to speak and thanked the Administration and City Council for
considering him for this position he stated that he is fully up to the challenge.

Council President Lupino asked Mr. Mason if his Engineering Certification is up to
date and active in the State of Rhode Island. Mr. Mason stated, yes. Council President Lupino
asked Mr. Mason if he has ever had any relationships with Veolia and/or any of their
predecessors or corporations. Mr. Mason stated, no. Council President Lupino asked Mr. Mason
if he plans to take any active role in the oversight with Veolia and the Treatment Plant. Mr.
Mason stated that in Newport, where he is currently employed as Deputy Director of Public
Works, he is involved in a day to day management and oversight of that operation and he plans
on doing the same in Cranston.

Councilman Donahue asked Mr. Mason how many employees he oversees in Newport.

Mr. Mason stated, 35 direct that work for the Water Division and approximately 30 that work for
the Public Works Department.
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